
PLEASANT HILL MIDDLE SCHOOL/HIGH SCHOOL 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

January 6, 2022 
Oregon has mandated masks to be worn at all times indoors.  The proper 

wearing of your mask keeps us all protected and allows us to continue 
providing in-person instruction.  If you are exposed to COVID-19, 

wearing your mask correctly may prevent you from having to 
quarantine. 

 
7TH/8TH GRADE BOYS BASKETBALL 

FIRST DAY OF PRACTICE IS TODAY AT 4:00 IN THE BLUE GYM.  
REGISTRATION MUST BE COMPLETED AND ATHLETIC FEES FROM 
PREVIOUS SEASONS MUST BE PAID PRIOR TO PARTICIPATION.  
CURRENT ATHLETIC FEE MUST BE PAID IN FULL BEFORE THE FIRST 
GAME.  PAYMENTS MUST BE MADE IN THE HIGH SCHOOL OFFICE.  
STUDENTS REGISTERING FOR ATHLETICS MUST HAVE A CURRENT 
PHYSICAL ON FILE BEFORE THE STUDENT IS AUTHORIZED TO 
PARTICIPATE IN PRACTICE OR TRYOUTS.  PHYSICALS ARE VALID FOR 2 
YEARS. 
 

REACH MEETING 
THERE WILL BE A SHORT MEETING FOR REACH MEMBERS ON 
TUESDAY, JANUARY 11T H DURING LUNCH IN ROOM 13.  PLEASE JOIN 
US TO DISCUSS THE CLOTHING DRIVE AND OTHER PROJECTS.   
 

TRAVEL OPPORTUNITY 
ARE YOU INTERESTED IN TRAVELING TO ECUADOR AND THE 
GALAPAGOS ISLANDS?  IF YOU WANT TO FIND OUT MORE 
INFORMATION, COME TO A MEETING IN MRS. WATNE’S ROOM 17 
DURING LUNCH ON WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 12T H.  THERE IS NO 



OBLIGATION TO SIGN UP FOR ANYTHING.  IT SHOULD BE A SHORT 
MEETING JUST TO SEE IF THERE IS ANY INTEREST IN TRAVEL. 
 

CHROMEBOOK CHARGER SHORTAGE 
THE LIBRARY IS CURRENTLY OUT OF EXTRA CHROMEBOOK CHARGERS.  
PLEASE CHECK AT HOME AND RETURN ANY EXTRA CHARGERS YOU 
MAY HAVE BORROWED.  REMEMBER TO CHARGE YOUR 
CHROMEBOOK AT HOME EVERY NIGHT TO AVOID THE NEED TO 
BORROW ANOTHER CHARGER. 
 

JUNIORS 
AGAIN THIS YEAR, LANE ELECTRIC COOPERATIVE IS OFFERING AN ALL-
EXPENSE PAID TRIP OF A LIFETIME FOR ONE HIGH SCHOOL JUNIOR.  
IF YOUR PARENTS/GUARDIANS ARE LANE ELECTRIC MEMBERS, AND 
YOU APPLY FOR THIS SCHOLARSHIP, YOU COULD BE SELECTED TO 
REPRESENT LANE ELECTRIC AT THE NATIONAL RURAL ELECTRIC 
COOPERATIVE ASSOCIATION’S YOUTH TOUR IN WASHINGTON D.C. 
FROM JUNE 18-24, 2022.  THE DEADLINE TO APPLY IS 4PM ON 
JANUARY 10.  FOR AN APPLICATION AND MORE INFORMATION GO TO 
HTTPS://LANEELECTRIC.COM/EVENTS/2022-NRECA-YOUTH-TOUR/.  
 

COFFEE CART 
HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS THAT WANT TO WORK IN THE COFFEE CART, 
PICK UP AN APPLICATION IN THE COUNSELING OFFICE. 
 

SENIORS 
SENIORS NEED HELP STARTING OR COMPLETING YOUR FAFSA?  THERE 
ARE SEVERAL ONE ON ONE DROP-IN SESSIONS SPONSORED BY OSAC 
TO HELP YOU WITH YOUR FAFSA.  TO REGISTER FOR A 1:1 SESSION, 
JUST CLICK ON ONE OF THE DATES LISTED HERE –  JAN. 19, FEB. 2 
AND FEB. 16.  TIMES ARE 3:30PM - 5:30PM. 
 

https://laneelectric.com/events/2022-nreca-youth-tour/
https://bluecc.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJMlduytrDMtHt0aQqs1HmoF39lgK4wf3wt0
https://bluecc.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJAodu6gqz8tH9bjYKwbrGrpXtYOSWiQ_-vY
https://bluecc.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJYtd-CgqDMuHdPquYDr37XPdxy_G01Z5xmK


IF YOU ARE APPLYING TO THE UO, A QUICK REMINDER…THE 
DEADLINE IS APPROACHING QUICKLY, JAN. 15T H.  SEE MS. RUIZ IF 
YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS. 
 

HELP WANTED 
PAY IS BETWEEN $10-$15, DEPENDING ON EXPERIENCE.  IF 
INTERESTED IN APPLYING, BRING YOUR RESUME AND A LETTER WHY 
YOU SHOULD BE CONSIDERED TO MRS. DUVAL IN THE COUNSELING 
OFFICE.  SOME OF THE WORK THAT NEEDS TO BE DONE:  CLEANING 
UP THE FOREST AND DRIVEWAY AFTER A STORM, DRIVING A 
TRACTOR, DIGGING HOLES FOR RETAINING WALL, LEAF BLOWING, 
PRESSURE WASHING, WEED EATING, SPLITTING AND STACKING 
FIREWOOD, HELPING CUT/SHAPE/SAND/FINISH WOOD FOR 
FURNITURE OR REMODEL, WASHING WINDOWS AND SKYLIGHTS, 
CLEANING DECKS/GUTTERS, PREPARING VEGETABLE GARDEN, AND 
HELPING INSTALL A GARAGE DOOR OPENER. 
 

CARE CLOSET 
PLEASANT HILL IS HAPPY TO ANNOUNCE THE START OF THE CARE 
CLOSET.  THIS COMPLETELY CONFIDENTIAL PROGRAM ALLOWS 
STUDENTS WHO ARE IN NEED, THE OPPORTUNITY TO REQUEST 
HYGIENE ITEMS AND BASIC SUPPLIES AT NO COST.  FLYERS ARE 
POSTED IN THE MIDDLE SCHOOL AND HIGH SCHOOL RESTROOMS.  
STUDENTS CAN SCAN THE QR CODE ON THE POSTER TO BE DIRECTED 
TO A GOOGLE FORM TO REQUEST ASSISTANCE.  IF YOU HAVE 
QUESTIONS, YOUR STUDENT NEEDS SUPPLIES, OR WOULD LIKE TO 
HELP DONATE TO OUR CARE CLOSET, PLEASE EMAIL SUSANNA 
WILLIAMS AT SWILLIAMS@PLEASANTHILL.K12.OR.US.    
 

PLEASANT HILL COMMUNITY THEATRE 
PHCT WILL BE HOLDING AUDITIONS FOR SHREK THE MUSICAL THIS 
WEEKEND.  AUDITIONS ARE SATURDAY BY ZOOM FROM 6-7PM, AND 

mailto:swilliams@pleasanthill.k12.or.us.CLUB


SUNDAY AT THE COMMUNITY CENTER FROM 4-6PM.  PLEASE 
PREPARE A 2 MINUTE SONG AND BE READY TO TELL A JOKE.  TO SIGN 
UP FOR AN AUDITION TIME, VISIT PHCT.ORG. 
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